

Ms Naoise Ó Muirí, TD, Dáil Éireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

15th July 2025

PQ 35330/25 To ask the Minister for Health for an update on an application (details supplied: The transfer of lands from the HSE to Davitts GAA Club, when a decision will be reached and communicated to the club committee from the Regional Capital and Estates Management Team); and if she will make a statement on the matter. - Naoise Ó Muirí

Dear Deputy Ó Muirí,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

Engagement with the Integrated Healthcare Area Manager and the Service was necessary in order to respond on this matter.

I can confirm that the HSE are not in a position to sell the land as this is essential to the HSE Ballindine Health Centre and future requirements.

Yours sincerely

Brian O'Connell
National Director
Head of Strategic Health Infrastructure and Capital Delivery